

Daily Audio Tape Service NEWSLINE 487-2460 SPORTSLINE 487-3279

Eastern Michigan University FACULTY-STAFF NEWS

Produced by Office of Information Services for Faculty and Staff at Eastern Michigan University

Vol. 27 No. 15 Nov. 24, 1981

Padilla has accepted a new position at

THREE FROM FACULTY HOLD
OFFICES IN NATIONAL ASSOCIATION

Dr. Alvin E. Rudisill, dean of the College of Technology, was elected president of the National Association of Industrial Technology at the association's annual meeting held recently in Richmond, Ky.

In addition, two other faculty members in the EMU college were elected or appointed to positions in the organization. Dr. Jeffrey T. Luftig, head of the Department of Industrial Technology, was appointed executive director of NAIT and Dr. Clois Kicklighter, a professor of industrial technology, was elected a regional director.

The NAIT serves as the accreditation agency for baccalaureate industrial technology programs at colleges and universities throughout the U.S. Approximately 150 schools have programs and the majority of them hold membership in NAIT.

COMPREHENSIVE PROGRAM DEADLINE EXTENDED

The Fund for the Improvement of Post-secondary Education (FIPSE) has extended the deadline for receipt of preliminary proposals for its Comprehensive Program from Dec. 1 to Dec. 14, 1981.

Proposals should address one of the following topics: (1) quality programs for all secondary students; (2) graduate and professional education and employment for women and minorities; (3) full-time worker as learner; (4) active modes of learning; (5) self-directed learning; (6) focus on knowledge and abilities; and (7) resources and incentives for postsecondary improvement.

Contact the Office of Research Development at 7-3090 for further information.

FAREWELL RECEPTION FOR RAYMOND PADILLA IS PLANNED

A farewell reception in honor of Dr. Raymond Padilla, director of the Bilingual Bi-cultural Teacher Training Program, will be held Tuesday, Nov. 24 from 3 to 5 p.m. in the Tower Room of McKenny Union.

new duties Dec. 1.
Everyone is invited.

Arizona State University and will assume his

KEEP NEWS BUREAU INFORMED OF PARTICIPATION IN SCHOLARLY ACTIVITIES

Although budget cutbacks have eliminated Focus EMU, the University News Bureau is interested in the professional activities and publications of faculty and staff and hope that you will continue to inform us of them.

Since space in our Faculty Staff News Bulletin is limited, we are making an effort to publicize your activities through other media. However, we still rely upon your tips.

Please ask your departmental secretary for a "participant" or "publication" form, fill it out so that we can read it, and send it to the News Bureau in the Office of Information Services, Snow Building.

Call 7-4400 if you need forms or additional information,

ECONOMICS DEPARTMENT ESTABLISHES FACULTY RESEARCH AWARD

The Arthur C. Dieter Faculty Research Award has been established by an anonymous donor for faculty members in the Economics Department who make contributions in research and publication in economics.

The award, which will be made annually, is \$200 and will be made in March with other departmental awards.

Nominations for the award should be made to the head of the Economics Department who will then make recommendations to the department's Professional and Student Affairs Committee which will select the award recipient.

1979 OLDSMOBILE OFFERED FOR SALE BY CREDIT UNION

Eastern's Credit Union is taking bids on a 1979 Oldsmobile Starfire, two-door, hatch-back sport coupe.

The car has been driven 22,317 miles. I has a four cylinder engine, automatic transmission, power steering, AM radio and a rear (Continued)

The deadline for the Dec. 1 issue of Faculty Staff News is 5 p.m. today.

Faculty Staff News - 2

(Continued) defogger.

Employees interested in purchasing the car should submit a sealed bid to the Credit Union Office, 526 St. Johns, by Nov. 30. A minimum bid of \$3,000 is required.

The car can be seen in the Credit Union parking lot.

'A CHRISTMAS CAROL' IS NEXT PRODUCTION

Tickets for the EMU Players' production of Charles Dickens' "A Christmas Carol" are currently on sale in the Quirk Theater Box Office.

The play will be presented Friday and Saturday, Dec. 11 and 12 at 8 p.m. and Sunday, Dec. 13, at 7 p.m. Special matinee performances are scheduled for 2 p.m. Saturday and Sunday.

The EMU production is an adaptation of Dickens' original version by Tom Haas and was first produced by the Indiana Repertory Theater in 1980. Virginia Koste, director of EMU's nationally recognized Drama for the Young Program, will direct the performance.

The Box Office is open weekdays from 12:30 to 4:30 p.m. Tickets for the production are \$4.50 for the general public, \$3 for EMU students and \$1.75 for children.

Ticket reservations and more information can be obtained by calling 7-1221.

EMU JAZZ ENSEMBLE SET TO PERFORM TODAY

The Jazz Ensemble and B Band will play music ranging from fast funk to medium swing in a concert today at 8 p.m. in Pease Auditorium.

The concert will include many impromptu solos by the 21-member ensemble, and sixmember B Band, named for the many jazz tunes beginning with b. Both are directed by J. R. Smith, assistant professor of music.

Included on the ensemble's program is a selection of songs that includes "Yes Sir That's My Baby," "Fly Me to the Moon," "A Hat-ful of Blues," "Blues for Sita," "The Raven," and "Blues for Poland."

After a short intermission, the B Band will perform "A Night in Tunisia," "Four," "What Are You Doing the Rest of Your Life?" "Autumn in New York" and "Spain."

The concert is free and open to the public.

OPENINGS

The Personnel Office announces the following vacancies: Clerical/Secretarial

(Minimum Bi-weekly Rate)

CS/03 - \$373.38 - Inventory Control Clerk, Accounting - (Previous inventory, supervisory and accounting experience is desirable).

Final date for acceptance of internal applications for the above position is Dec. 2, \bullet 1981.

Administrative/Professional/Technical

AP-08 - \$703.47 - \$974.56- Senior Accountant, Accounting (Sponsored Projects Accounting) -Completed applications are requested by Jan. 4₂ 1982; however the search shall remain open until the position is filled.

AP-13 - \$1,300.15 - \$1,899.30 - Academic Department Head - Political Science Department. Deadline date for receipt of applications is Dec. 23, 1981.

Internal applicants for the above Clerical/Secretarial and Administrative/Professional/Technical positions should submit a Promotional Openings Application form to the department in which the vacancy exists.

Faculty

Department of Occupational Therapy - (1) Assistant Professor (Fall Term '82). Generalist with ability to teach in a variety of content areas. Minimum of 3 years relevant practice is required as OTR, with at least a master's degree. Completed applications are required by Feb. 15, 1982; however, the search, shall remain open until the position is filled. (2) - Lecturer - To teach "Conditions of Early Childhood" with emphasis on occupational performance deficits. Must be a registered occupational therapist with at least 2 years of practice/experience. Additionally, applications are accepted on an on-going basis for the continuing development of the applicant pool in all areas of occupational therapy for possible future temporary appointments.

Department of Fine Arts - Lecturer (Winter term '82) - To manage and coordinate all activities related to the Art Department's slide collection and possible teaching of Art Appreciation courses. Advanced degree in Art History with slide room experience. Additionally, applications are accepted on an ongoing basis for the continuing development of the applicant pool in all areas of art for possible future temporary appointments.

(An Affirmative Action/Equal Opportunity Employer and Educational Institution)